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THANKSGIVING AND CHRISTMAS





    It is Holiday Time! If you would like to invite Chinese students and scholars to your house during Thanksgiving and Christmas to share holiday joy, please contact Kirk at � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo1@yahoo.com" �kkhbravo1@yahoo.com� by November 20.





HOLIDAY PARTY – Saturday December 13





    Our Annual Holiday Gala will take place on Saturday, December 13 from 6 PM to 9 PM at Friends Meeting House, 727 Madison Ave, Albany. We'll start with potluck. Everyone please bring a dish to share. We'll sing, tell stories, make merry and have fun. All are welcome. Please let Kirk � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo1@yahoo.com" �kkhbravo1@yahoo.com� 518-813-9104 that you are attending, if you need a ride, or you can provide rides. See you at the Party.





WELCOME PICNIC





    On Sat. Aug 23, 2014, we gathered at Bethlehem Town Park to meet the new students and scholars who have recently come here from China. Each person introduced himself/herself, told where he/she was from and what he/she was studying. Kirk explained the purpose of the organization and outlined our events for the year. We played some games, shared delicious food, and socialized in the fresh summer air. What a pleasant way to spend an afternoon. Hope to see you all at another of our events real soon.











�





President's Message


 


   Due to various reasons, regretfully this year’s Apple Picking and Chinese Heritage Day events were cancelled. Please be assured that these two events are not going away and are being planned for next year. Of course, other popular events are also being planned for next year. 


    Looking back, it has been a successful 2014! Many events were held with good attendance and wonderful time. We also welcomed new members who joined Our Chapter this year. 


    Holiday Season is almost here. Other than the crazy shopping, it is a joyful time to get together with family and friends. I wish you and your loved ones a very happy and joyous holiday season! I am looking forward to seeing you at our Holiday Party on December 13.                          


                                                   Kirk





  A REMINDER — Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" �www.uscpfany.org� 





Kirk Huang


President  USCPFA








* Do you have an email address? Send it to Mel if you'd like to be added to our "USCPFA Update" information and reminders


                                    �   





USCPFA  ATTENDED BASEBALL GAME





    SUMMER MEANS BASEBALL! On Wednesday August 27 about 30 US-China Peoples Friendship Association (USCPFA) members and our friends from China were at our annual China Friendship Night at the Joe Bruno Stadium on the Campus of HVCC to watch a professional baseball game and cheer for our local Tri-City Valley Cats. Students and Scholars from both RPI and UAlbany were there as we explained the basics of the game to those who were unfamiliar with baseball. Many had only arrived in the US a few days earlier but they were fast learners. Although the Valley Cats lost the game, we still had a lot of fun both watching the game and making new friends.





HALLOWEEN PARTY





� 


     We had a wonderful turnout, about 50 adults and children came to our annual Halloween Party on the Halloween day October 31, which was held at the Friends Meeting House in Albany. We particularly had many Scholars with their children  attended. Parents   and    children 


�








�


enjoyed by all the children that played. We then played pin the stalk on the pumpkin, in which everyone was a winner. After a delicious pot luck dinner, the lights were dimmed, the candles in the pumpkins lit and we listened to three amazing stories by Mary Murphy. Even though Mary reminded us that the stories were made up and not true, many looked over their shoulder as they ran to their car! Everyone enjoyed a wonderful time!





Classical Gardens of Suzhou





    Suzhou, Jiangsu Province, is a historical city that's greatly admired for its winding canals and exquisite classical gardens. It is often dubbed the "Venice of the East" and also known as "Paradise on Earth". 


    It is the gardens that led Marco Polo to comment that Suzhou was China's most beautiful city. The Classical Gardens of Suzhou are a group of gardens in Suzhou region which have been added to the UNESCO World Heritage List.


    According to UNESCO, the gardens of Suzhou "represent the development of Chinese landscape garden design over more than two thousand years," and they are the "most refined form" of garden art. Few cities in the world have their architectural styles on the export list. Suzhou's gardens have been most widely copied and duplicated by many others cities. Among them, Humble Administrator's Garden, Lingering Garden, Surging Wave Pavilion, Lion's Grove Garden are the most famous.








Events





�





worked together to carve scary pumpkin faces, making them into Jack-o'- lanterns. Kirk led the children in the Pumpkin toss,  which           was





�





Humble Administrator's Garden: The whole garden is water-centered with numerous pavilions and bridges.  The garden is divided into three parts. Each has its own unique character with small forests, hills and rocks, delicate pavilions, pagodas and lush flowers and trees. It is considered to be the top of China's four most famous gardens. In 2009, the garden celebrated its five hundredth birthday.


Lingering Garden: The Cloud Capped Peak Stone there is one of the most famous Taihu Lake lime stones featuring wrinkles, thinness, transparence and holiness.  Furnishings inside the hall are elegant and Nanmu (a very precious type of wood) is used for its beams.  One of the “Three Treasures” there (along with Nanmu Hall and Cloud Capped Peak Stone) is the lchthyolite: a marble picture.  In the natural picture, there are patterns of hills, rivers, waterfalls, and the moon.


Surging Wave Pavilion: Unlike other gardens, it is simply designed. It emphasizes the natural environment. The beautiful scenery of the garden is composed of a green water pool and exquisite, man-made rockeries. The garden is also noted for its 108 decorative openwork window, each one with a unique design.  


Lion’s Grove Garden: The southeastern area of the garden is dominated by a realistic miniature mountain of yellow stone, while the style of the northwest is water themed. The garden is most famous for its elaborate grotto with Taihu stone peaks located atop.  


�





Understanding Chinese Myth--Pangu and the Creation of the World


    This myth is similar to many creation myths worldwide, in which the world is formed out of the body of a primal being.


    In the beginning the universe was nothing but chaos, and the heaven and the earth were intermingled—a big black egg being commonly used as an analogy. Pangu was born inside of this egg and slept for 18000 years. When he awoke, he realized he was trapped within it. He cracked the egg and began to push it apart, essentially splitting the Yin and Yang. The upper half of the shell became the sky above him, and the lower half became the earth.


    Pangu feared that heaven and earth might meld together again, so he placed himself between them, his head holding up the sky and his feet firmly upon the earth. Pangu continued to grow at a rate of ten feet a day for another 18,000 years, so increasing the distance between heaven and earth, until they seemed fixed and secure, 30,000 miles apart. Now exhausted, Pangu went back to sleep and never woke up.


    Pangu died, and his body went to make the world and all its elements. The wind and clouds were formed from his breath, his voice was thunder and lightning, his eyes became the sun and moon, his arms and his legs became the four directions of the compass and his trunk became the mountains. His flesh turned into the soil and the trees that grow on it, his blood into the rivers that flow and his veins into paths men travel. His body hair became the grass and herbs, and his skin the same, while precious stones and minerals were formed from his bones and teeth. His sweat became the dew and the hair of his head became the stars that trail throughout heaven. Although Pangu is dead, some say he is still responsible for the weather, which fluctuates according to his moods.





Contact information


President:  Kirk Huang    518-813-9104 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo1@yahoo.com" �kkhbravo1@yahoo.com�  


Vice President: Bea Swire   518-399-7356


Treasurer: Nancy Meyer   518-271-6343 nancearb@gmail.com


Secretary: Alison Stonbely 518-944-1614 devonalison1@yahoo.com 


Event Updates: Mel Horowitz   518-449-8817 � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" �� HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?mailto=1&msg=017C57F2-EF90-46A0-B56B-A70BC113A357&start=0&len=3801&src=&type=x&to=melschinafriends@yahoo.com&cc=&bcc=&subject=&body=&curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1aec69bbfd3b6aede5e27ccf53d3cdf338" �melschinafriends@yahoo.com��


Membership: Lorraine Okeson   518-237-7173 � HYPERLINK "mailto:lorraine.okeson@gmail.com" �lorraine.okeson@gmail.com�   





Events





     A REMINDER --Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" �www.uscpfany.org�





Quick View Calendar





Date�
Event�
Location�
Time�
Page�
�
Sat Dec.  13�
HOLIDAY PARTY�
Friends Meeting House, 727 Madision Ave, Albany�
6-9 PM�
1�
�
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Membership Application – Make checks out to USCPFA


				


Name ____________________________________________________	





Address __________________________________________________		





City, State and Zip __________________________________________





Phone ____________________________________________________  





Email ____________________________________________________       Circle one of the above





Amount enclosed* ______________________





Mail to: USCPFA c/o Lorraine Okeson, 10 Watervliet Ave, Cohoes, NY 12047


All memberships include a quarterly copy of the National US-China Review and bimonthly USCPFA Newsletter 


* Donations are Tax Deductible to extent allowed by law.











Place stamp here








Type of Membership





Student -- $10


Senior -- $20


Individual -- $25


Family -- $40











